CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy,  Leavenworth, Wa  988826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes

November 7, 2012

Call to Order:  President Jimi Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:13pm.

Minutes:  JoAnn motioned to approve the minutes and was seconded by Paula.  The motioned was carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Income for the month was $126.00.  Expenses were $409.02.  Ending balance for the month is $18,110.43.  No new bills were presented.  Barb W. motioned to approve and was seconded by Paula.  The motion was carried.

Old Business:  Aprons are still available for purchase.  The idea of purchasing a trailer to store tables and other yard sale supplies was discussed.  Jimi moved to set a maximum of $1800.00 for such a purchase.  Kathy K. seconded. Motion was carried.  If a member comes across a potential purchase, please call an auxiliary officer before purchasing. Margaret offered her barn as storage if a purchase is made during the winter months. 
Pancake Breakfast:  Susan passed around the sign up sheets for members to double check and fill in.  We need cashiers and door security.  We need someone to take care of posting the ads in local papers.  Cathi H. will distribute flyers but wants help.  Kim and Dennis B. are heading up the bake sale.  They distributed a sign up sheet for baked goods.  Receipts can be turned in for reimbursement of supplies.  A couple people are needed to man the bake sale.  Discussion followed. Susan read off the raffle basket list we have so far. The pet basket has now morphed into 3 baskets! Martha is donating a quilt.

Sharon D. will open the Rec Club at 6:30am Saturday and start the coffee and steam table.

A big sign is needed for the entrance so the public knows where to go. Discussion ensued regarding prices.  Becky moved to charge $3.00 for kids and $5.00 for adults. Joann seconded and the motion was carried.  Sharon D. and Martha have plastic totes they would be happy to lend to put baked goods in on Friday. 
Rita and Pat B. will recheck all supplies after this coming Friday and repurchase if necessary.  The food permit has been applied for.  Pat shared that a few new vendors have rented bazaar tables.  Set up is Friday night at 5pm – 7pm.  If there is a need for more time, Judy K. volunteered to stay a little longer. 

Liz could use another person to help sell raffle tickets.  Martha will cashier.  Some baskets need to be at Plain Grocer by Thanksgiving weekend.  Remember to list items on your raffle basket.  Print a second one to place on the envelope board.  JoAnn would be happy to meet any member if they would like to put together and wrap their raffle basket at Station #1.  

New Business:  A potluck reception for Kodi will be held on Friday. Firefighters are purchasing meat and cheese trays.  Those will be delivered Friday.  Auxiliary members are asked to bring; desserts and salads.  Lisa needs help on Friday for set up.  Kathy K. volunteered to help. Members need to be at Station #1 by 1:00pm.  Jimi will pick up white table cloths at the dollar store to cover up the gear, washer and dryer.  Kathy K. and Barb W. will bring desserts.  Liz will make a big spinach salad.  Firefighters will stay after the reception to help clean up.  Jimi will get a small vase of flowers for one of the tables.  Firefighters are supplying 3 cases of water and 3 cases of tea. 

Members will be notified of the date of the Firefighters Banquet as soon as it is known.  
Next meeting will be February 6th at 6:30pm for our annual potluck and white elephant gift exchange, followed by our meeting at 7:00pm.

Martha motioned to adjourn at 8:20pm and was seconded by Sharon G. Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.

